

# الدور الثاني المنهج الكامــل

العام الدراسيي : 2015 / 2016 م

الإجابة في ١٠ صفحات

دولة الكويت وزارة التربية نموذج الإجابة

التوجيه الفنى العام للغة الانجليزية

الدور الثاني المنهج الكامل ٢٠١٥ ـ ٢٠١٦

امتحان الصف الحادي عشر للقسمين العلمي والأدبي المجال الدراسى: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية)

(المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية أُسللة الكتأب المقرر الكتابة الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة)

#### (Total 400 Marks)

#### I- Vocabulary (60 Marks)

A- Choose the correct answer	from a, b, c and d: $(5 \times 6 = 30 \text{ m})$			
1. The Internet has made it easy for people to communicate andthrough				
various media.	Ser E			
a. cultivate	b. socialise			
c. refill	d. enclose			
2. The rates of	high some developing countries. Many			
people can't read or write.	المثناني ندوزه			
a. illiteracy	b. assumption			
c. transition	d. contribution			
3. I enjoyed my stay in a/anvillage in Oman last summer holiday. The				
weather was terrific there.				
a. mountainous	b. subsequent			
c. decaffeinated	d. irritated			
4. She waspre	pared for the test. Almost no question was left			
unanswered.				
a. adversely	b. perilously			
c. mentally	d. harshly			
5 Failure may	guages Many great people learned from their mistelyes			

- 5. Failure may.....success. Many great people learned from their mistakes.
  - a. tune out

b. bring about

c. come in

d. slam into

## B-Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5x 6 = 30 Marks)

## (calamity / channel-surf / amicably / fundamental / amend / objected)

- 6. Nurses in this hospital are very kind. They treat patients.. **amicably** ...and are very patient.
- 7. The manager's unwise style of running the company was the **fundamental**..reason for firing him.
- 8. Nobody ... **objected** ....to the owner's suggestions to increase working hours to make up for the losses.
- 9. The professor requested me to ... amend ..... a full chapter of my research. I hope I will finish it on time.
- 10. The Tsunami which struck some Asian coasts a few years ago was the worst **calamity** the area has ever seen.

## الصفحة الثانية

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2016 / 2015 ( المفر دات القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية السئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة )

## II- Grammar (40 Marks)

A- Choose the correct answer from a , b c and	d:(5	X 4 = 20 m)
11. The boat sank quickly but luckily		on board was rescued.
a. nobody	). <u>F</u>	b. anybody
c. everybody	) ]	d. somebody
12. Kuwait Timesby Yousef Saleh	Myan	in 1961.
a. is founded		b. was founded
c. founded		d. were founded
13. My grandfather is 75, he drive	s his ca	ar to his company office every day.
a. Although		b. In spite of
c. However		d. Whereas
14. My brother studies very hard every night,		?
a. doesn't he		b. didn't he
c. isn't he		d. won't he
15. Alas! My aunt hasn't been sleeping well	she fle	w back from the USA.
a. for		b. yet
c. ago		d. since
B- Correct the underlined mistakes in the follow	wing se	entences $(4 \times 5 = 20 \text{ m})$
(A) (B)		
16. My friend told me that he <u>has</u> got a job as <u>the</u>	compu	-
		A) had
		B) a
	(A)	(B)
17. I wasn't really keen on listening to the person y	which '	was <u>talk</u>
		A) who / that
		B) talking

#### الصفحة الثالثة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2015 / 2016 (المفر دات – القو اعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

#### **III-Language Functions**(50 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: (5X10=50 Mark

18. The exams are very near and your brother wastes his time on computer

Expressing worries / Expressing criticism / stating disadvantages

19. One of your friends wants to work as a salesman during the summer holiday.

Stating advantages and disadvantages / describing personal experience /

talking about effects

20. There is a sandstorm and your sister insists on going shopping with her friends.

Giving advice / predicting / persuading

21. Someone said that living in the city centre is the best choice.

Expressing preferences / Expressing likes and dislikes / (Agreeing / disagreeing )/
Giving reasons / comparing

22. The manager is very angry because the market is witnessing a fall in sales.

Suggesting solutions / Making plans / Expressing opinion

#### الصفحة الرابعة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) \_ 2015 / 2016 (المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة)

#### IV. Set-Book Questions (40 Marks)

## A- In meaningful sentences, answer only THREE of the following question (3 X 10 = 30 m)

23. How can we solve the problem of water shortage?

Dig and drill for wells / find other sources of water / build dams on rivers to save Water.

- 24. What points should be considered when writing a film review?
  - These points are characters, sound track, make up, the plot, special effects and direction
- 25. Diwaniyas play an important role in the Kuwaiti society. Explain

  They are informal social gatherings at which people meet to discuss different political, social and economic issues./They reinforce strong ties between the extended families.
- 26. A smoke alarm is an important device in all buildings. Why?

  It is designed to warn people when a fire breaks out in a building and consequently saves their lives.

#### **B-** Literature Time:

## In meaningful sentences, answer only ONE of the following questions: (1x10=10 m)

27. Why do parents insist on civilizing their children?

They want them to act politely and gently. They are preparing them to be good citizens.

28. What do you think the negative impact of harsh treatment on children is?

Physical punishment results in a shy and aggressive child. Harsh treatment might affect parent-child relationship. Children might lack self-confidence.

Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted

#### الصفحة الخامسة

تابع امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر والقصة - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة

#### V- Writing (80 Marks)

## Write on the following topic:

People in Kuwait celebrate many dazzling festivals. Plan and write a report of 14 sentences (160 words) about the importance of these celebrations for both individuals and society, making use of the following ideas.

- The different kinds of festivals
- The activities involved in these festivals
- How these celebrations affect the society

## Outline (8 Marks)

#### الصفحة السادسة

# تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2016 / 2016 ( المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة )

Write your topic here (72 marks)		
Write your topic here (72 marks)		
2015-2016 3	/	
	<i>?</i>	
RUBRICS FOR CHECKING COMPOSITION		
Exposition of ideas, paragraphing and number of sentences	60	
Pre-writing techniques (outlining: Introduction, Body, Conclusion)	8	
Spelling and structure		

8 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.

Handwriting, spacing and punctuation

Off point topics receive zero.

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2015 / 2016 (المفر دات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة

## VI- Reading Comprehension & Summary Making Comprehension

## Read the following passage, then answer the questions below:

Stories and images our mind creates while we sleep are called theams. Dreams can make you feel happy, sad, or scared. And they may seem confusing or perfectly rational. Some experts say we dream at least four to six times per night.

There are many theories about why we dream, but no one knows for sure. Some researchers say dreams have no meaning. Others say dreams are necessary for mental, emotional, and physical health. Researchers found that those who were not allowed to dream experienced increased tension, anxiety, depression and weight gain.

There are also different views as to what dreams mean. Some experts say dreams have no connection to our real emotions or thoughts because they are just strange stories that don't relate to normal life. Others say our dreams may reflect our own underlying thoughts and feelings ,our deepest desires, fears, and concerns. Often people report having similar dreams; **they** are being chased, fall off a cliff, or even fly in the sky. These types of dreams are likely caused by a hidden stress or anxiety. While the dreams may be similar, experts say the meaning behind the dream is unique to each person. Therefore, many experts say not to rely on books or "dream dictionaries," which give a specific meaning for a specific dream image or symbol.

Researchers don't know for sure why dreams are easily forgotten. Maybe because if we remembered all our dreams, we might not be able to <u>distinguish</u> dreams from real memories. Also, it may be harder to remember dreams because during sleep our body may shut down systems in our brain responsible for creating memories.

If you are a sound sleeper and don't wake up until the morning, you are less likely to remember your dreams compared to people who wake up several times in the night. But here are some tips that may influence your ability to remember your dreams; get plenty of sleep ,wake up without an alarm. You are more likely to remember your dreams if you wake up naturally. If you want to remember your dreams and make a decision to do so, you are more likely to remember your dreams in the morning. Play back your dream the moment you wake up.

## الصفحة الثامنة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2015 / 2016 ( المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة )

A-Choose the correct answer from a, b, c, and d: $(5x10 = 50 \text{ Marks})$
29. The best title for the passage is
a. Dreams
b. Stories
c. Theories
d. Studies
30. The underlined word " <u>they</u> " in the 3 <sup>rd</sup> paragraph refers to
a. fears
b. desires
c. people
d. concerns
31. According to the passage, dreams
a. increase tension and anxiety
b. are never confusing
c. are necessary for mental health
d. have no unique meaning to each person
32. Dream dictionaries
a. are unique to each person
b. are books which experts rely on
c. are reflected in our thoughts and feelings
d. give a specific meaning to a specific dream
33. The word "distinguish" in the 4 <sup>th</sup> paragraph means:
a. eliminate
b. differentiate
c. integrate
d. elaborate

#### الصفحة التاسعة

## تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية – الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2015 / 2016 ( المفردات – القواعد – الوظائف اللغوية – أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة – الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص – الترجمة )

B-Answer the following questions:  $(4x7\frac{1}{2} = 30 \text{ Marks})$ 

34. What are dreams?

Stories and images our mind creates while we sleep

35. How many times does an average person dream per night?

At least four to six times per night.

36. Why do some experts say that dreams have no connection to our thoughts?

Because they are just strange stories that don't relate to normal life.

37. Who are sound sleepers?

People who don't wake up until the morning.

### C- Summary-Making (20 Marks)

In not less than four sentences, summarize the 5<sup>th</sup> paragraph in answer to the following question:

What should people do to be able to remember their dreams?

## Answers may include the following points:

- Get plenty of sleep
- Wake up naturally without an alarm.
- Make a decision to remember their dreams.
- Play back their dreams the moment they wake up .

Any Reasonable Answer Is Accepted

#### الصفحة التاسعة

## تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الحادي عشر بقسميه ( الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل ) 2016 / 2015 ( المفردات - القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - أسئلة الكتاب المقرر و القصة - الكتابة - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة )

#### VII- Translation: (30 Marks)

# A- With reference to the 4<sup>th</sup> paragraph of the passage, translate the following into good Arabic (20 Marks)

Researchers don't know for sure why dreams are easily forgotten. Maybe because if we remembered all our dreams, we might not be able to distinguish dreams from real memories. Also, it may be harder to remember dreams because during sleep our body may shut down systems in our brain responsible for creating memories.

لا يعرف الباحثون بشكل قاطع ننسي الاحلام بسهولة. ربما لأنه اذا تذكرنا كل احلامنا فلن نستطيع أن نفرق بين الاحلام والذكريات الحقيقية . وقد يصعب تذكر الأحلام لأنه خلال النوم قد يقوم الجسم بإيقاف الأجهزة المسئولة عن تكوين الذكريات في الدماغ.

### B- Translate the following into good English: (10Marks)

ماجد: لقد أصبح استخدام الهواتف النقالة مؤخرا ضرورة للكثير من الناس من مختلف الاعمار والوظائف. فيصل : يستخدم الاباء الهواتف النقالة للاطمئنان على ابناءهم او طلب المساعدة في الحالات الطارئة.

Majid: Lately, mobile phones have become a necessity for people of miscellaneous ages and occupations.

Faisal: Parents use mobile phones to check on their children or call for help in cases of emergency.

End of Exam Good Luck